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Sautter Architects
Subject: 

New Permit Applications
Attention: Ms. Jennifer Driver

This Letter is in response to our discussions about filing new Modular Building applications for 7 modular buildings we have on our Tarzana Medical Center campus.  As discussed, I will list each Modular building, the associated previous permit and our plans for this building in the future.  In our meeting I mentioned that through OSPHD, state is requiring that Providence bring our medical facility buildings into seismic compliance by 2020.  This is a very complicated construction project which will require us to move or temporarily relocate various departments during the duration of the project.  The temporary modular buildings become a vital component to the process by giving us flexible swing space.  The construction of the project is scheduled to begin in 2015 and end by 2020.  How we would like to retain the modular buildings are as follows:
1. Modular Building A,B,C -


Old Permit: 02010-20000-00582


Building A – 1,420 s.f.
Case Management Offices


Building B – 2,840 s.f.
Hospital Meeting Rooms

Building C – 1,420 s.f. 
Quality/P.I./Risk Management Offices


Future Intent:

The above listed functions are vital to the “everyday” operations of the 




medical center.  Therefore, it is the intent of Providence to retain these 




buildings for as long as possible due to the major seismic upgrade 




project.  We would intend to retain until end of 2020. 
2. Modular Building D -


Old Permit: 02010-20000-00583

Building D – 710 s.f.
Electronic Medical Record (EPIC) Training Rooms


Future Intent:

During the major seismic upgrade project the facility will need to use this 



building as temporary “swing” space for at least half of the construction 




period.  Therefore, Providence will need to retain this building until the 




end of 2016.  

3. Modular Building E -


Old Permit: No Original Building Permit

Building E – 600 s.f.
Electronic Medical Record (EPIC) Training Rooms / Temp Office space

Future Intent:

The immediate need for this building will run until December 2014.  




The facility will have a major PICU/PEDs remodel. Once the 





construction is complete for the PICU/PEDS remodel this modular 




building can be removed.  Therefore, Providence will need to retain this 




building until the end of 2014.  
4. Modular Building F -


Old Permit: 00010-20000-04488

Building F – 2,485 s.f.
Health Information Management Offices


Future Intent:

The above listed function is vital to the “everyday” operations of the 




medical center.  We understand this modular building 
has a certificate 




of occupancy which was issued in 2001.  Therefore, 
retention should 




be viable.  Therefore, it is the intent of Providence to retain these 




buildings for as long as possible due to the major seismic upgrade 




project.  We would intend to retain until end of 2020. 

5. Modular Building G -


Old Permit: 00010-20000-04489

Building G – 615 s.f.
Medical Staff Offices


Future Intent:

The above listed function is vital to the “everyday” operations of the 




medical center.  We understand this modular building 
has a certificate 




of occupancy which was issued in 2001.  Therefore, 
retention should 




be viable.  Therefore, it is the intent of Providence to retain these 




buildings for as long as possible due to the major seismic upgrade 




project.  We would intend to retain until end of 2020. 

Should you have any questions or require any additional information, please feel free to contact me at 310-793-8142. 

Sincerely, 
Christopher Brown
Sr. Construction Project Manager

Real Estate and Construction
Providence Health & Services

